
NMRA MCR DIVISION 9, The Coal Division 
Teays Valley, West Virginia 

January 14, 2012 
  
Meeting was called to order at 2:00 by Supt. Bob Weinheimer. 
  
  
Division Clerk Report 

Minutes approved as in the newsletter. 
Treasury report – Recent expenses were for flowers for Lin Young’s service and mailing of the newsletter. 

  
Superintendent Report 
  

Bob mentioned that the Grafton and Greenbrier will continue to operate. 
  
Assistant Superintendent Report 

  
Gary distributed a mock up of an educational web page titled Education Station. He mentioned details regarding the 
possible content. 

  
Boy Scout Program 

  
Tony Puccini reported there had been no word back from the council as of meeting time. Jim Trivett the BSA is 
constructing a facility for the national jamboree near Beckley. He anticipated there would be rail-related activities 
and local involvement would be welcomed. 

. 
Webmaster 
  

Bob would like members to submit stories and pictures about Lin Young for a section on the website.  
  
Achievement Program 
  

Bob presented John Harris with the AP certificate for Association Volunteer. 
  

Nominations Chair  
  

Bill Wadsworth mentioned elections for Superintendent and Assistant Superintendent. 
Ballots will be distributed in February. Nominations will be open through today’s 
meeting. 

  
Membership Chair 
  

Bob reported we have two new members. Ken Allman and Joe Horter. 
  
Travels with Dennis 
  

Dennis discussed details of  a trip to Romney, WV on June 23, 2012. Contact him at 304-872-7662 for details. 
  
“Up The Holler” Editor Report 
  

Dan is always looking for material. 
  
Old Business 
  
New Business 
  



Elections: Nominations for all positions were opened. No new nominations were made. 
Nominations were closed. 

  
Announcements 
  

David Robinette showed some Christmas ornaments of railroad related subjects in the Pomery, Ohio area. 
  
Jerry Doyle mentioned the Grafton and Greenbrier would have an operating session on February 1, 2012. 

  
Next Meetings 
  

February 11, West Virginia Hobbies and Crafts 
March 10, To be determined 
April 14, West Virginia Hobbies and Crafts 

  
Contest 

Cabooses 
  
Clinic 

Gary Burdette prototype modeling. 

  

 


